
 
 

 
 

  

 
 

  
 
 

    
     

   
  

 

 
 

 
   

 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 

 
  

  
  

 
 

  
 

 
 
   

   
 

  
 

 
  

   
  

 
 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

     
  
    
  
  

M A T S U B A R A ,  K O T A K E  & T A B A T A  
BENJAMIN M. MATSUBARA 
MERVYN M. KOTAKE 
CURTIS T. TABATA 

Attorneys At Law 
A Law Corporation 

C H A R LE S  R .  K EN DA LL B U ILD I N G  

T E L E PH O N E  
( 8 0 8 )  5 26 - 9 56 6  

FA C S I MI L E  
8 8 8  M IL I LA N I  ST R EE T ,  S U I T E  3 08  

H ON OL UL U ,  H AWA I I  9 68 13  
( 8 0 8 )  5 3 8 -3 8 40  

E - M A I L: c t a b a t a @ m - k l aw y e r s .c o m  

August 16, 2022 

Daniel E. Orodenker, Executive Officer (VIA E-MAIL) 
Land Use Commission, State of Hawai`i 
235 South Beretania Street, Suite 406 
Honolulu, Hawai`i 96813 

Re: Hawaiian Memorial Life Plan, Ltd.; LUC Docket No. A17-804 

Dear Mr. Orodenker: 

Please find attached the letter dated August 10, 2022 from the Office of the 
Chairman of Service Corporation International (“SCI”) and addressed to Chair Dan 
Giovanni.  Attached as an enclosure to the August 10, 2022 letter is Exhibit 57, which is 
the May 1, 2020 letter from Sumner J. Waring, III and addressed to Chair Jonathan 
Scheuer. 

The attached letter has been written in response to our telephone conversation on 
July 25, 2022 wherein you informed me that a status conference has been scheduled for 
August 24, 2022 due to the allegation that there is an issue with respect to Petitioner’s 
representation that SCI would guarantee Petitioner’s obligations under the project. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned should there be any questions or 
matters to discuss. 

Very truly yours, 

MATSUBARA, KOTAKE & TABATA 

Curtis T. Tabata 

Enclosures 

cc: Mary Alice Evans, Director, Office of Planning and Sustainable Development 
Bryan Yee, Esq. 
Dean Uchida, Director, Department of Planning and Permitting 
Dana M.O. Viola, Esq. 
Grant Yoshimori 

mailto:mkotake@m-klawyers.com
SeguraMT
LUC Stamp



 

 

  

  
 

 

SERVIC E 

C O RP O R ATIO N 

IN T E RN A TIO N A L  

August 10, 2022 

Chair Dan Giovanni 
State of Hawai'i Land Use Commission 
State Office Tower 
Leiopapa A. Kamehameha 
235 South Beretania Street, Room 406 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

RE: Hawaiian Memorial Park 

Chair Giovanni and Land Use Commissioners: 

We write on behalf of Service Corporation International (SCI), the ultimate parent company of its affiliate 

Hawaiian Memorial Life Plan, Ltd. dba Hawaiian Memorial Park. The seven signatories comprise Service 

Corporation Intemational's Office of the Chairman. 

We have been involved in different aspects of Hawaiian Memorial Park's proposal to the Land Use 

Commission, as well as the Declaration of Conditions that resulted from the proposal. We have committed 

$25,000,000 for the development, grading and infrastructure of Hawaiian Memorial Park. This includes the 
set aside of 100 interment spaces within the cultural preservation area for the benefit of the Ko' olaupoko 

Hawaiian Civic Club to use for traditional Hawaiian burial practices, as well as access to the cultural 

preservation area, and protecting and monitoring the endangered damselfly habitat on cemetery property. 

We have also attached for the Commission's reference, the May 1, 2020 letter to the Land Use Commission 

(Petitioner's Exhibit #57) from Sumner J. Waring, the Company's Chief Operating Officer, wherein Mr. 

Waring expresses SCI's commitment to the development of this project. 

Our commitment continues and we are enthusiastic about the development and its benefits to the community. 

__......... 

Eric D. Tanzberger 
Senior Vice President 
Chief Financial Officer 

Gregory T. Sangal' s 

Senior Vice Presi ent S ent 
P.O BOX 130548 

General Counsel and Secretary C erating Officer 
1929 ALLEN PARKWAY 

HOUSTON, TX 77219-0548 

7131522-5141 
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Senior Vice Presi ent 
Sales and Marketing Revenue and Business Development 

Elisabeth Nash 
Senior Vice President 
Operations Services 

Attachment 



Sumner J. Waring, III 
Senior Vice President., Chief Operating Officer 
jay.waring@sci-us.com May 1, 2020 

Mr. Jonathan Scheuer, Chair 
State ofHawai'i Land Use Commission 
State Office Tower 
Leiopapa A Kamehameha 
235 South Beretania Street, Room 406 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813 
Attn: Daniel E. Orodenker, Executive Officer 

RE: Al 7-804, Hawaiian Memorial Life Plan, Ltd. 

Chair Scheuer and Land Use Commissioners, 

I am writing on behalf of Service Corporation International (SCI), the ultimate parent of its affiliate 
Hawaiian Memorial Life Plan, Ltd. Dba Hawaiian Memorial Park. 

SCI recognizes that the global coronavirus pandemic has had severe economic impacts across the country 
and especially in Hawaii. Despite these challenges, SCI wishes to assure the Land Use Commission that 
we remain steadfast in our support for the Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery Expansion project. 

At SCI, we are deeply committed to supporting the communities that we serve. As part of this core 
principle, we want to be clear that this project has, and will continue to be, "shovel-ready". SCI is 
financially strong and is absolutely committed to begin construction immediately upon receiving the 
necessary approvals. 

Our investment in this project is intended to benefit the community at a time when it is most needed by 
providing local job opportunities amidst record level unemployment, increased spending in the 
community for local businesses, and vital increases in tax revenue for the state and the city. 

We greatly appreciate the Land Use Commission's thoughtful consideration of the petition for the 
Hawaiian Memorial Park's expansion plan. 

Sincerely, 

SJJ.W 

Enclosure 

SERVICE CORPORATION INTERNATIONAL 
1929 ALLEN PARKWAY• P.O. BOX 130548 • HOUSTON, TX 77219-0548 • (713) 525-9159 • FAX (713) 525-7777 
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